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From:     Provincial Grand Secretary: Hugh Oram
HO/ 16 - March
Dear Bro Secretary,  
Information for Lodge Secretaries

Adelphi 2
There has been no noticeable improvement since my last circular
Post
We have received an item of post at Fleet House which had been opened, it was addressed to the ‘Provincial Treasurer’, I would suggest that Brethren sending items via Royal Mail should avoid making any reference to the Treasurer as it may give the impression that there could be money inside the envelope.

Freemasons Hall

Some essential building and electrical works will be carried out at Freemasons' Hall, Great Queen Street, over this weekend - the building will be closed and no access will be available from 10am on Friday 25th March until 9am on Monday 28th March.  This will also result in the temporary loss of ICT systems over the weekend, including remote access, consequently there will no access the Adelphi 2 system during this time.  

Fleet House

The Provincial Office will close for Easter at 1500hrs on Thursday 24th March and re-open on Tuesday 29th at 0900hrs.  
FIRST RISING
Tercentenary Celebrations 

The next concert in the United Grand Lodge of England's Tercentenary organ concert series is being given in the Grand Temple of Freemasons' Hall in Great Queen Street, London, at 17:00 on June 8th 2016. (flier attached)
RMTGB Gift Aid Envelopes
Despite being assured last month that there would be no change to the RMTGB Gift Aid Envelopes, similar to those made by the Grand Charity, we have received stocks of a new envelope from the RMTGB.  However, unlike the Grand Charity, you may continue to use stocks of the old RMTGB until they are exhausted.
SECOND RISING
Appointments & Promotions
It is expected that the letters offering appointments to and promotion in Provincial Grand Rank will be posted to recipients during week commencing 11th April 2016.  When all replies have been received at the Provincial Office the list will be published.
2019 Festival
The winning Lodge of last year’s Golden Ticket draw in aid of the 2019 Festival, Herts Scots No 9527, have invited the PGM and the rest of the Provincial Executive to conduct a ceremony of Passing on Friday 24th June 2016, at Halsey Hall, Cheshunt.  Brethren wishing to attend the meeting should see the attached flier from the Lodge Secretary Peter Thompson.
Sincerely and fraternally

Hugh Oram
Distribution:  Lodge Secretaries:

cc:

Provincial Grand Master, Deputy Provincial Grand Master, Assistant Provincial Grand Masters, Provincial Senior Grand Warden, Provincial Junior Grand Warden, Provincial Grand Director of Ceremonies, Provincial Grand Almoner, Provincial Grand Charity Steward.
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